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Subject: RE: Pic - Woodbridge TRL and Fieldcrest CT.
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Mr. Otto, the short answer is budget.  The City has funded approximately $1.5 million
dollars for its annual street program for over twenty years, sometimes less and for a few
instances more.  Costs have risen over two decades, and the dollars don’t stretch as far as
they use to.  The City has for the past couple of years focused on renovating its arterial and
collector streets (high traffic streets) to bring them up to speed and thus has had fewer
dollars to invest in residential/local streets (lower traffic streets).
 
Where the two streets you refer to are not currently in the City’s five-year capital plan, we
have identified them as possible additional resurfacing projects this year, pending budget
balance later this summer.
 
I am happy to place these two streets on the next Public Works Commission’s April 10th

agenda as streets that have been brought to the City’s attention by a resident.  You are not
required but encouraged to attend the meeting.  It is held in Council Chambers, City Hall,
106 Jones Street at 5:30 p.m.
 
Alderperson Wetzel is copied on this email and is the chair of said commission. 
 
Thank you.
 

Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E.
Director of Public Works/City Engineer
City of Watertown
106 Jones Street
Watertown, WI  53094
Office: 920.262.4050
 

 

From: cfo3@charter.net <cfo3@charter.net> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 29, 2023 4:33 PM
To: BWetzel@cityof watertown.org; Jaynellen Holloway <jaynellenh@CityofWatertown.org>; Emily
McFarland <EMcFarland@CityofWatertown.org>
Subject: FW: Pic
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Recipients:
My name is Charles Otto I live at 609 Woodbridge TRl.
Please look at the attached Photos and explaine why residents living on Woodbridge TRL and
Fieldcrest CT. have to put up with this mess.
The snowplows come through, dig up the street and spray asphalt up onto the driveways and
deposit large chunks into the parkway, sidewalk and  grass.
These streets have been degrading for several years and efforts to cold patch do not last.
I am tired of picking this junk out of my lawn trying to prevent damage to my lawn mower, not to
mention the damage this asphalt is doing to the snow blower.
The homeowners in this area work hard to maintain our properties then the city pulls this. Last fall
home owners in the area racked the leaves to the curb Saturday before the pickup was due but the
city missed it by a month, take a ride through the area and look at all the dead grass in the parkway.
Please let me know how you plan on mediating this problem.
 
Charles Otto
262-707-0698-cell
920-261-2923-landline
 
 
 
 

  



  
 



     



 
 


